REPORT OF THE FIRE DEPT.

The Fire Department answered 222 calls for assistance during the 2005 calendar year. Motor vehicle accidents continue to lead in responses with alarm activations next. Requests for medical aid are still increasing.
Twelve scheduled monthly training sessions were held with topics ranging from water supply, fire attack, ice-rescue, annual haz-mat review, auto extrication and a general overview of all apparatus. Special training sessions were held covering air-pack procedures, rapid intervention teams and life flight procedures. Several members also attended outside training in programs sponsored by the Massachusetts Fire Academy. One Mass. Fire Academy training session covering flashover, was held in Ashby with Mason Fire Dept. in attendance and our EMS staff on hand to monitor firefighters as they participated in the simulator portion. We are also continuing our Firefighter 1 Program and participating in mandatory Homeland Security Training...
The Town received various emergency supplies through a Homeland Security Grant Program. Wool blankets, aluminized emergency blankets, first aid kits, a portable generator, a portable water pump, and a light tower trailer were received.

Several Firefighters had a five-year anniversary for 20-yrs or more. They each received a signed certificate from Governor Romney and Fire Marshall Coan and a pin stating their years of service. FF Al Irish 35 years; Asst. Chief Mark Haven, Capt. Peter Montuori, and FF Don Phelan 25 years; Asst. Chief Paul Lasorsa, 20 years. Congratulations to each of them!  
Unfortunately we were once again denied a Grant to fund a Fire Truck, and the State did not provide a Firefighter Safety Grant. 
I would like to thank the Chief Officers, Captains, Firefighters and Auxiliary Members for their continued support and the many man-hours they continue to donate to the town. I would also like to thank the Emergency Dispatchers, Police, Ambulance and Highway Depts. Selectmen, Administrator, and the entire Town Hall Staff for their help this past year. 
Respectfully submitted, 
William T. Seymour Jr.
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